
Extract from County Council Cabinet minutes 15/3/12. 
 
RESOLVED, that 
(1) the statutory proposals to provide additional primary 
school places to address increasing pupil places in 
Carlisle and Penrith by raising intakes be approved as 
set out below: 
• Brook Street Primary School Reception year group to 
45 places from September 2012 
• Petteril Bank Primary School Reception year group to 
30 places from September 2012 
• Pennine Way Primary School Reception year group to 
90 places from September 2012, 
• St Cuthbert’s Catholic School Reception year group to 
30 places from September 2012, 
• Upperby Primary School Reception year group to 60 
places from September 2012, 
• Yewdale School and Nursery Reception year group to 
60 places from September 2012, 
• Robert Ferguson Primary School Reception year group 
to 60 places from September 2012, 
• Newtown School Reception year group to 30 places 
from September 2012, 
• Kingmoor Nursery and Infant School Reception year 
group to 75 places from September 2012, 
• Kingmoor Junior School year 3 to 75 places from 
September 2014, 
• St Catherine’s Catholic Primary School Reception year 
group to 20 places from September 2012. 
(2) that any changes approved will be implemented in 
stages from September 2012 with additional reception 
places available in September of each year from 2012 
to 2018 until all year groups in each school have 
access to the additional places. In the case of 
Kingmoor Junior School, additional Year 3 places will 
be added from September 2014 each year until 
September 2017. 


